S O U T H  W O O T T O N  P A R I S H  C O U N C I L
Minutes of a Meeting held at 7pm on Tuesday, 8th March 2022 

In the Village Hall, Church Lane, South Wootton
PRESENT: Mr D Price, Mrs D Gotts, Mr A Evans, Mr S Wells, Mr P Bland, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr M Narborough, Mrs M Albinson, Mr R Williamson, Mr K Reynolds, Mr S Scales, Mrs T L Cornwell (Parish Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Parish Clerk). 

Borough Councillor Mrs E Nockolds

County Councillor Mr N Daubney

APOLOGIES: Mr I Jordan, Mrs T Banks, and Mr J Smallwood 

Fire Evacuation Procedure: Mrs Cornwell explained that in the event of a fire, everyone must leave the building immediately via the Fire Exits as indicated. 

2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING: – 8th February 2022, these were proposed as a correct record by Mr Narborough, seconded by Mr Bland with all members in favour, they were signed by the Chairman. 
3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS: – None
4. QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC: – None present 
5. REPORTS FROM THE BOROUGH AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS: 

Borough Councillor Nockolds:  See attached Report.
Mrs Cornwell enquired about Cllr Graham Middleton and asked if Cllr Nockolds knew why he does not reply to emails and never attends the Parish Council meetings.

Cllr Nockolds stated that she had no idea and suggested that Mrs Cornwell contact the Leader of the Borough Council to find out why.

With no other questions, Mrs Cornwell thanked Cllr Nockolds for her report.

County Councillor Daubney: Cllr Daubney apologised for missing the last two Parish Council meetings, however, explained that he is currently training to be a Town Guide and the training nights are held each Tuesday evening, he said that he would certainly attend as often as possible.
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Cllr Daubney said that the last Council Meeting he had attended was to approve the Council Tax, he said that the County Council element of the Council Tax is
the largest part equating to £100’s per year, he felt that the 2.99% rise was not too bad.

Included in the budget is the Parish Partnership funding which does a good job in the County, he added that the Councillor Members Fund will also run again next year.
Cllr Daubney stated that a large part of his £10,000 budget has been spent in South Wootton, mainly due to other Parishes not taking up the offer.

He explained that he also has some of this year’s funding left, however, Mrs Bettinson, from NCC Highways has allocated this towards improving the Knights Hill to Lodge Lane footpath (left hand side going up the Hill).

Members asked if their thanks could be passed on to Mrs Bettison.

Cllr Daubney confirmed that in addition to this, the bid submitted for funding to install Parish Gates has been secured.

Members thanked Cllr Daubney and felt that the Parish Gates would be a nice addition to the Village.

Cllr Daubney spoke regarding the payment structure for foster carers and said that minimum foster care payments will rise from £200 per week to £375 per week and maximum payments will rise from £550 per week to £900 per week, ensuring that more money is put towards the most challenging children with the greatest needs.

Cllr Daubney spoke regarding the crisis in Ukraine and said that as Kings Lynn and West Norfolk have more Ukrainian, Belarusian and Russian Nationals than other areas in Norfolk, it is inevitable that people will bring their families here.
Cllr Daubney said that the County Council is aware that this will cause an effect on Norfolk and stands ready to help Ukrainian refugees wherever it can, working with the Government to support its settlement programme.

Finally, Cllr Daubney spoke regarding the Leveling up money and was pleased to say he has been put on the board to ensure the money is spent sensibly and wisely.

With no questions, members thanked Cllr Daubney for his report.

-195-

6.  REPORTS FROM THE COMMITTEES:

Assets  
Mr Narborough confirmed that a meeting had been held on 2nd March 2022, the minutes of which had been circulated to all members.
Parish Office - Extension Update: Mrs Cornwell confirmed that a specification for the works has now been received and due to the cost of the project the Parish Council will have to go on Contract Finder, where people can look at the proposals and the specification and tender for the work.
It was explained that anyone interested will be sent the specification and the plans and will be invited to make sealed bids, the envelopes will be opened at the same time, in front of witnesses to ensure transparency with the selection process.

All members were happy.
Flooding at the Pond / Footpath across the Green: Mrs Cornwell confirmed that following discussions with NCC Highways, they have kindly offered 170 tonnes of planings to make up the track.  These will be delivered in a heap and Carben Construction have been selected to flatten and complete the work.

Carben Construction will complete this work on 31st March and 1st April 2022, when they will also carry out some remedial works to the chamber.

All members were happy.
9 Acre field - Correspondence from Mrs W: It was explained that correspondence had been received from a North Wootton resident regarding the 9-acre field. It was explained that the resident had asked if the remainder of the grass could be left uncut, to benefit hunting Barn Owls and that pollinator plants be planted.

After brief discussion, Mr Hofmeister proposed that the Parish Council should leave the 9-acre field uncut, and that it be planted with wildflower plugs and trees when able, this was seconded by Mr Williamson with all members in favour.

Request for new Dog Waste Bin:  Mrs Narborough informed members that Mr Wightman, the Litter Warden had reported that the Dog Waste Bin sited at the footpath which runs alongside the Hopkins and Moore Development and the 9-acre field is always full and overflowing, and that he had asked if a second bin could be purchased for siting in the area.
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After discussion, Mr Scales proposed that the Parish Council purchase an additional Dog Waste Bin for siting in the area, this was seconded by Mrs Gotts with all members in favour.
Cemetery Fees:  Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding the Assets minutes and explained that an amendment needs to be made under the Cemetery Fees heading. She said that whilst the Cemetery Fees along with Village Hall Hire Fees will be increased from 1st April 2022, the Allotments Fees will come into effect from 1st April 2023 as one year’s notice will need to be given to Tenants.
All members were happy.

Parish Partnership Bid for a SAM2 Speed Awareness Sign:  Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding the Parish Partnership Scheme bid for a SAM2 Speed Awareness sign and confirmed that a decision should be heard by the end of this month.

Fire Safety Report:  Mrs Cornwell was pleased to report that the Fire Safety Report for the Village Hall and the Parish Office have now been received, she confirmed that everything is in order and there were no comments and nothing requiring action.
Finance

Bank Statements and Bank Reconciliation:  Mrs Cornwell reminded members that it is necessary/good practice to have the Bank Statements and Bank Reconciliation checked and initialled at the monthly Parish Council Meetings where all Parish Councillors were present.

Mrs Cornwell provided Mr Price with the Bank Statements for February 2022 and explained the Bank Balance, the total of Unpresented Cheques and the Balance of the Current Account and Treasury Deposit Account.  These amounts altogether correspond with amounts in the Cashbook.

Once Mr Price was happy that everything balanced, he initialled the Bank Statements. 
Planning  
Planning Reports:  Mr Bland explained that all members had been provided with a copy of the recent Planning Reports with details of the various Applications and 
Decisions. He stated that Planning Applications continue to be dealt with by the Planning Committee via Email.
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Knights Hill Development:  Mr Bland reported that some activity has taken place in recent days at the Knights Hill Development site, he explained that an Archaeological Dig is taking place and the removal of some trees is planned for 11th March 2022.
Mr Reynolds asked if permission has been granted for the removal of the trees.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that it had within the original consent and added that care will be taken to ensure that no birds are nesting prior to their removal.
21/00995/FM Proposed Primary Care Centre:  Mr Narborough spoke regarding the adjacent 70 Bed Independent Living Centre and asked how the proposal was progressing.
Mr Price confirmed that this is a separate development to the Primary Care Centre and possibly would not be built for some time.
Mr Narborough asked whether the Wootton’s Doctors Surgery will close in due course.

It was explained that the Wootton’s Surgery is part of Southgate’s Medical Centre, and it is not thought that it will close.

Mr Price added that the new Primary Care Centre will be an asset to the Village providing additional facilities, therefore, meaning less visits to the hospital.

Cllr Nockolds added that certain procedures such as Ear Treatment and ECG’s will be commissioned out, so that certain things are carried out at certain surgeries.

She confirmed that additional Doctors Surgeries are being looked at for the Nar Ouse area and possibly at West Winch.

Highways:  Mr Narborough reported that the road surface at the junction of Nursery Lane and Low Road is breaking up and needs attention.
Mrs Cornwell said that the works have already been programmed in for the end of March 2022.

Sowerby’s For Sale Sign:  Mr Narborough reported that a Sowerby’s For Sale sign has appeared at the top of Oak Avenue, presumably advertising a property for sale in Oak Avenue.
It was said that this was unacceptable and that Sowerby’s should be contacted to request the sign is removed.
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(Clerk’s Note: Sowerby’s have been contacted and they have agreed to remove the sign).
Policy   
It was confirmed that no meeting had been held.

7. REPORTS FROM OTHER COMMITTEES:

Infant School: – See attached.
Junior School: - See attached.
Wootton Park: – Mrs Gotts confirmed that no meeting had been held, however, wished to inform members that a piece of fencing at the bottom of Blackthorn Road, as you enter the South Wootton strip had fallen down.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the fences which run along the South Wootton strip were put up by the developers and are the responsibility of the property owners.

South Wootton in Bloom: – Mrs Albinson confirmed that a meeting had been held on 15th February 2022, the minutes of which had been circulated to all members.

With nothing more to add and no questions, all members were happy.

8. CORRESPONDENCE: – 
                Police
Community Update - Wootton’s Newsletter              Info

BCKL&WN
Research into Sports Provision
 “


NALC Wellbeing
Funding & Help for New Youth Groups
 “



     
Norfolk Resilience Forum (NRF):   Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding some correspondence which had been received from Charlie Carter, at Norfolk County Council regarding the NRF and explained that this is a multi-agency group that is made up of the Emergency Services, Local Authorities, and other agencies. She explained that they work together to ensure that their approach to managing risks and emergencies is planned and coordinated.
Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the correspondence had been sent to all members and within the information it had outlined two questions:

1. Do you have a community resilience group established as part of your parish (or wish for support in establishing one)?
2. Do you wish to be added to our cascade alert system?
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After discussion, Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council should request to be added to the cascade alert system, this was seconded by Mr Scales with all members in favour. 
Beer Festival:  It was confirmed that there had been no requests to hold a Beer Festival on the Green this year.
9. ACCOUNTS: –Agreed, as per circulated list.

Voucher
Payee



Chq

Reason



Amount

No




No
191
ESPO



108312
VH Gas – Jan

              75.68

192
Jet Reach


108313
Install Litter Bin

  80.00

193
Total Energies


108314
S/Lighting Supply Jan           1055.68

194
ESPO



108315
VH Screens

          1312.80

195
Brights



108316
VH Cleaning


451.01

196
A10 Pest Control

108317
Allots Pest Control

  54.00

197
J D Cooling


108318
VH Air Con Service

192.00

198
A10 Pest Control

108319
Pond Pest Control

  54.00

199
HMRC



108320
Cont’b Feb

            952.74

199A
Norfolk Pension Fund

BACS 

23 Feb Cont’b - Feb

973.83

199B
Prudential


BACS

23 Feb AVC – TC –Feb   
  80.00

199C
Mrs T Cornwell

BACS 

23 Feb Salary & Exps Feb)

199D
Mrs M Kirby


BACS

23 Feb Salary – Feb )          2586.17

199E
D Philpot


BACS 

23 Feb Salary - Feb)
      

199F
S Wightman


BACS 

23 Feb Salary– Feb  )          1332.36

Plus, Accounts received since circulated list:
200
Anglian Water


108321
Allots 17/11/21 to 16/2/22
  27.00
201
Sandringham Sawmill

108322
Post for Pond


  36.00


202
Neville Godfrey

108323
Common Lane Rd Repairs
540.00

203
K & M Lighting


108324
Street Light Maint March ‘22
499.19

204
ECS Computers

108325
Online Services and Ink
205.81
205
CANCELLED


108326
CANCELLED
206
Total Energies


108327
Street Lighting Supply
 Feb
906.20
207
ESPO



108328
Village Hall Gas Feb ’22
  65.01
208
Jet Reach


108329
Repairs to Pond Perimeter
  90.00
209
Anglian Water


108330
V/Hall 4/12/21 to 3/3/22
119.57
210
Anglian Water


108331
PO 5/12/21 to 4/3/22
              42.13
211
Anglian Water


108332
Allots 5/12/21 to 4/3/22
  16.27
212
NWPC



108333
Share of Expenses
          4242.74
213
BCKLWN


108334
Dog Waste Bin Emptying     2173.60
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Bank balances as at 28.2.2022
Community Account
      

     
         35,084.40
Step saver a/c
                 
      
                  0.00
Treasury Deposit                                                                             180,000.00
Total                                                                                              £215,084.40
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.45pm.
10. NEXT MEETING: 7.00pm on Tuesday, 12th April 2022, in the Village Hall, South Wootton.
12th April 2022                                                               

     Chairman
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